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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Deputy Chair:  Richard Mainwaring-Burton
Meeting of the Executive Committee held at the Methodist Church Hall at 7.00pm on Thursday 27th January 2022
Present: Richard Mainwaring-Burton, (RM-B) (in the chair), Robert Lawrie, (RL), Robert Blanks, (RB), Gail Hodges, (GH), Carol Borhani, (CB), Graham Soars, (GS), Sally Babi, (SB), Astrid Chklar, (AC), James Martin, (JM), and Lesley Robins, (LR).
In attendance: Cllr Matt Hartley, (MH), Cllr Roger Tester, (RT), Cllr David Cartwright, (DC),

Constantin Berbec, (CB), Andrew Pain, (AP), for a planning issue and Gennaro Acciarino, (GA), observer.
Apologies: Jane Cornish, Laurie Bell, Cllr John Hills

1. Welcome 

RM-B welcomed Constantin Berbec, Andrew Pain and Genarro Acciarino to the meeting.

2. Appointment of an Interim Chair.
The Committee gratefully accepted the offer from Gail Hodges to take on the role of Interim Chair. RM-B continued to chair this meeting.
3. Minutes of the meeting of  25th November 2021
These were approved and duly signed.

4. Matters arising, not covered elsewhere in the Agenda
4.1 Village signs – update

These have now been completed. All agreed that they are very attractive and sincere thanks were extended to Laurie Bell for his hard work on this project. This item is now closed
4.2 Boundary change implications (MRA – 21 – 478 -2)
Cllr Hartley reported that Tarnwood Park, Woodmere, and the lower stretch of Middle Park Avenue now come within the new ward. The Council was sending out a survey and Cllr Hartley kindly offered to include a question to residents to establish the level of interest in joining the MRA.
4.3 Flooding problem near the memorial roundabout, (MRA – 21 – 478- 3)
This flooded again following the recent heavy rain. DC is still pursuing the matter. He is in touch with Thames Water regarding the drain near the site of the old bank.

Concerns remain about flooding in Mottingham Lane. The matter has been reported again to Thames Water. Post- meeting note - Thames Water has identified a leak and work to repair it will hopefully be completed within four weeks.
4.4 Update on the purchase and location of a defibrillator (MRA-22- 478-7)
Gail Hodges reported that:

· She is in liaison with JM at Eltham College about raising the necessary funds. JM is confident that the funds can be raised by the end of June.
· RM-B questioned whether it would be helpful for the MRA to underwrite the costs.

· The location of the defibrillator is more problematic. The Nursery in Mottingham Lane has a Defib inside the building which could be used when the Nursery is open. Discussions with the BP garage have been unproductive and the physio centre on the site of the old bank cannot help. Discussions with the library management are ongoing. Warrs have been more helpful. The manager there has suggested putting the Defib on the post underneath their sign, but the electricity supply keeps failing because rats/mice from the Porcupine/Lidl site eat through the cables. DC advised that Warrs should write to him about this problem, so that he can pursue the matter through appropriate channels.

· It was suggested that the Methodist Hall might be a suitable site and GH will make enquiries with Eddie Green.

· The library would host Defib training.

JHM provided the following update on fund raising at Eltham College:
· Assemblies are scheduled to launch fundraising for the community defibrillator. 

· Two fundraising windows planned; one later this term then a large, competitive House Charity day in June which we anticipate will hit the £2000 target. Funds then available. JHM to report back to MRA at the June meeting.
Other suggestions from Committee members were that we should consider raising funds for a general First Aid course for residents. 
It was also agreed that an article about the defibrillator will go in the next newsletter.

Committee members expressed their appreciation of the work being undertaken by GH.
4.5 Traffic update

Cllr Matt Hartley presented the results of the Greenwich-side councillors' Traffic Impact Survey.  There had been nearly 600 responses from residents across Mottingham, with response rates for different roads ranging from 25% to 43% - meaning this provides a very full sample and the strongest evidence base of residents' views of traffic problems yet collected.

Cllr Hartley summarised some highlights from the ward councillors' forthcoming report. In the 'West Park Area 20mph zone' 96% of residents said the 20mph zone's introduction had had either a "negative" or "no" impact on their road - only 6% think the 20mph zone had been effective. 81% thought the problem of traffic cutting through West Hallowes had got worse over the last 2 years.

94% of Court Road residents said they were concerned about queuing traffic, with lots of examples of detrimental impacts including noise, asthma and difficulty getting in and out of drives. More than 3 in 4 residents of Leysdown Road and Chapel Farm Road were concerned about speeding, rat-running and volume of traffic, though others wanted no action to be taken.

Across all roads on the 'Greenwich side' of Mottingham, 58% think speeding is getting worse, 65% think congestion is getting worse and 66% think the same for rat-running. The ward councillors' survey also asked residents' views on solutions that they feel the Council and Transport for London (TfL) should investigate - various different solutions had been suggested (and many views were in conflict with the views of others, both within and between roads, highlighting the difficult task ahead to find solutions that work for everyone).


Cllr Hartley outlined the Ward Councillors' next steps - they are currently finalising their Evidence Report (which is now at 40 pages) and this will be submitted formally to RBG and TfL, for consideration - this would be shared with MRA when complete.
4.6 Children’s painting competition
This had gone exceptionally well, but had entailed a lot of work. It had not been well supported financially by local traders. There had been about 80 entries. A collage of the paintings will be included in the next newsletter. Thanks were extended to Cllr Tester for his support of the event,

5. Constitution Review
It was judged that the constitution needs a complete re-write. Robert Blanks kindly agreed to undertake some research and look at other helpful models,

6. Representative reports
6.1 Councillors, Bromley

Cllr Cartwright reported that plans for improving the high street are all progressing well. The detailed plans and costing are currently being drawn up and footway samples are being taken to ensure suitability for tree-planting. Council officers will be checking with the local parade businesses to ensure they have no objections (as a basic parking charge scheme will be involved in the new plan). Proposals include proper parking, planters and trees. It is hoped that the work will start by the end of the financial year.
It was also noted that the Friends of Elmstead Woods want to open the scrubland beyond the stream to plant more trees. Capel Manor is supporting this initiative.

The Council is preparing its budget for next year. It is envisaged that this will be difficult, given anticipated cuts in funding. The Council is concerned about the possible extension of the ULEZ.
A question was raised about the litter surrounding bins behind the shops and the sheltered accommodation. The advice was given to use ‘FixMyStreet’.
6.2 Police, Bromley
Cllr Cartwright helpfully summarised the latest situation. Crime is static or decreasing. The main issues are ASB and speeding. There are fewer police officers on the streets and DC has written to MOPAC (?)
There are also some problems in Elmstead Woods with the use of quad bikes etc.

6.3 Councillors, Greenwich

Cllr Hartley reported that Greenwich is also looking to improve the Greenwich side of Mottingham. An application from the MRA for £10,000 for street improvements can be made to the Council by the end of February. The funds would be paid to the MRA. 
Post meeting update – Cllr Hartley subsequently circulated the draft application.
Cllr Hartley also noted concerns about the possible decriminalising of the use of cannabis by under 25s. A Lewisham pilot scheme would focus on rehabilitation rather than other penalties. There are fears that this could attract criminal gangs selling drugs. He is hoping that Greenwich Council will oppose the scheme. 

6.4 Police, Greenwich

There will be a meeting of the Safer Neighbourhood Team on Monday 21st February. Carol Borhani will be attending.

6.5 Planning, Bromley
It was noted by Cllr Cartwright that permitted development will be withdrawn under Article 4 and every application will now need to go through Bromley Council. 

Update post meeting re. 33 Devonshire Road: Bromley Council has resolved to contest the appeal against its refusal to grant permission and the final result is awaited.
The Committee listened to a presentation by Constantin Berbec. The main points were:

Mr Berbec currently lives in Beaconsfield Road. His son attends Eltham College and CB hopes to send his daughter when she is old enough. He bought the Elms recently. 

He reviewed history of the site:
Victorian House until owner left (? Died) in 1934 without relatives to inherit

It stood empty for a long while and was demolished in 1960

He is aware of previous negative vibes relating to MRA and development of the site and is in consultation with an architect in Greenwich. Mr Berbec is aiming to build tasteful family home in keeping with the local area and neighbours. He is hoping to put in an application by the end of January.
 At one time, there was a ‘temporary’ building erected on the site without planning permission which may have been inhabited for a while. The council enforced removal.

Committee members expressed their concern that in the future, if the house were sold, the site could be used for unacceptable further developments.
James Martin provided the following update on planning matters at Eltham College:

Planning has been granted for the replacement of ventilation on the flat roof of the ELSC changing rooms. The planning condition requires that background noise be measured before and after the works (to ensure no increase). There are microphones already mounted in two locations (either side of the building) to record the baseline noise levels. 

Two new applications have been submitted (this month): 

· to widen the College Meadow approach road (for two-way traffic) (Lewisham Council) 

· to convert the Chantry Coach House into residential use. (Bromley Council) 

Neither of these applications has been registered by Council officers yet, so they are not yet visible to neighbours, but they will probably appear over the next couple of months when the council addresses them. 

Around the end of March, there is likely to be an application for a Certificate of Lawfulness for refurbishment work in the Science building.
6.6 Planning, Greenwich

There is no update on 35 Hartsmead.
The proposed development of Bridge House is at the pre-application consultation phase. The proposal is for three houses and fifteen flats. Residents of Crossmead are very concerned.

There is an application in place for three houses behind Wood Acre House opposite the Shell garage.

The Shell garage next to The Royal has applied for a licence for 24hrs of the sale of alcohol. Greenwich Council is objecting to the application.
6.7 Bromley Residents Federation
Nothing to report. RM-B to provide a link to the meetings list. 

Post meeting update – link is Katrina_iddon@hotmail.com
7. Festive Lights
There is a carry forward of circa £5,000 for next year. The Festive Lights Committee agreed to take on the work of planning for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations. It was noted that funding is available from Bromley and Greenwich Councils. The MRA would need to put in applications for funding.
8. Chairman’s Report
Nothing to report.
9. Treasurer’s report
The treasurer’s report had been circulated with the papers for this meeting.

10. Alternative methods of paying subscriptions
A number of options are under consideration.
11. Membership Secretary’s Report
The database is being updated.
The collection of subscriptions will be completed by 31st March and the newsletter will be distributed at the same time. This year, payments will be in cash with residents being offered the opportunity to pay next year’s subscriptions at the same time.
12. DRIS update
No further progress to report.

13. Porcupine update
No further progress to report.

14. Local issues and Members’ concerns
MUGA and pathway lights at Eltham College
James Martin reported the following:
There have been no changes to the lighting on the MUGA (multi-use games area). Lights around the site are on a timer and go off by c.10pm. MUGA lights need to be switched off manually by the user. They are checked regularly by the school keepers.

The lighting along the path from the car park to the Marathon Pavilion is well established. It is there to illuminate the path and provide a safe walkway for users (Eltham College students, staff and members of the public using the sports facilities). We reject the suggestion that it is similar to an airport runway. Lights occasionally get damaged and are replaced like for like where possible. They are only on during hours of use i.e. when students, staff and visitors need to walk along the path to access the MUGA, pavilion or hockey pitches. 

JHM will raise the resident objection of the luminosity of the pathway lights with the school facilities team but there are no plans to change the lights in the short-term.
Concern was expressed about the behaviour of some sixth form students in Court Farm Road, which included poor parking. JHM will follow up if specific information can be provided. The school constantly reminds students about acceptable behaviour.
15. Any other business
Committee members agreed that the MRA currently has a clear set of objectives for the year. Updates on these are reported in our newsletters and at the AGM.
It was also agreed that ‘Street Champions’ as a way of tackling litter should be added to the MRA’s priorities.
Post-meeting update. RM-B has established that the title is ‘Street Friends’ and the link can be found at:

https://www.bromley.gov.uk/streetfriends
16. Dates of next Executive Committee meetings
Thursday 24th March 2022, in the Methodist Church Hall
AGM – 28th April 2022, in St Andrew’s Church Hall
Thursday 23rd June 2022

Thursday 22nd September 2022

Thursday 24th November 2022
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